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EAST COWES         SAILING CLUB 

 

Record of the November 2020 Committee Meeting 

 

Held by Zoom on 4
th

 November 2020 
 

1 Present 

   

  David Nixon, Commodore (DN) 

  Torsten Richter, Vice Commodore (TR) 

  Linda Richter, Rear Commodore, Social (LR) 

  Richard Davis, Rear Commodore, Motor Boats and Fishing (RD) 

  David Casson, Hon. Treasurer (DC) 

  Chris Kershaw, Hon Secretary (CK) 

  Mike Harvey, Health & Safety Officer (MH) 

  Peter Mason, (PM) 

  David Tebay, DT) 

  Paul Walker (PW) 

     

2 Apologies for Absence 

     

  Mike Tennuci, Rear Commodore, Stores 

 

3 Approval of the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 7 October 2020 

     

  Approved in the final version (subsequent to a minor correction advised by DC). CK 

to send final copy to DN for the website. 

 

4 Members  

     

 a New Membership applications 

     

  Paul Lambert’s application (ref last month’s report) has been completed, RD having 

undertaken the Flag Officer interview. An application from a Martin Rowsell and, 

sponsored by Paul Denham has been received. CK to pass the form to RD for 

signature, RD to complete the Flag Officer interview.   

 

 b Resignations - None 

     

 c Members – Requests/Observations/Suggestions -     None 

     

     

5 Reports 

     

 i Honorary Treasurer (DC) 

     

  The standard monthly report was presented during the meeting. DC noted that Mr 
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Morrin (see last month) had paid what he had been charged (£120.00), but had still 

not collected his boat. Most of the items were self explanatory, but DC did note the 

two items under “Maintenance and Repair” – just over £321.00 for the materials for 

the floor of the Ladies room and £72.00 for the refurbishment of the cradle.  

 

DC also reported that he and TR had recently visited Lloyds Bank with regard to the 

appointing a new signatory. 

 

DT asked how we were doing this year compared to last. DC said that he could not 

give precise figures without some further analysis, but felt that in general terms we 

were in fairly good shape; we had not had the income from such items as the Work 

Levy and there had been no socials, although it was remarked that the latter tended to 

be operated on a break-even basis; Stores income had not been affected by the 

lockdown and the general effects of the pandemic.  

     

 ii Stores Report (DC) 

     

  A report prepared by DC but not received by any of the Committee was read by him; 

he started therein by explaining a number of mooring movements that he had decided 

were required. These are hoped and expected to be non-controversial. His report, 

being submitted subsequently, is attached and should be noted in so far as it contains 

matters which require discussion and decision at the next meeting 

 

He commented that so far winter preparations were going quite well and noted that 

“Dirty Girty” (now in its winter quarters) had been sold by Bob Spendley to Graham 

Stone. He had not raised the appropriate charges as yet. 

 

He had a list of other boats due to come out in the near future and he had produced a 

plan of the layout for winter storage. 

 

He noted that one member had been delayed paying his charges – presumably due to 

financial circumstances; the situation needs to be resolved in the near future. 

 

He had received an application for a tender to be kept in the yard, but made no 

further comment.  

 

He noted that RD and Marc Cook had been doing good work in sorting out mud 

berth mooring lines, noting that he would need between £100.00 and £150.00 for 

new pick-up lines. He observed that while we had a standard set-up for, some of the 

members had their own less than satisfactory variations, which was undesirable; we 

need to get across the standard. 

 

He also mentioned another outstanding account. He said that he understood that the 

member concerned had difficulties, but had done little to progress the matter, or to 

give any commitments; in the meantime, there was another potential buyer in the 

wings. We also have another, what appears to be, derelict boat. 

 

He has had no success to date in contacting the owners of Nicky T and Mayfly; he has 

had no response from them, but has not had time to write to them.  
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He explained, with regard to another matter that has been ongoing (see previous 

minutes on more than one occasion since May this year) that there are complications 

with regard to the boats and equipment belonging to the late Mizzen couple; 

apparently, the executors are not in agreement over certain matters.  

 

He also expressed the view that we should dispose of a tender/dinghy which we had 

been bequeathed; he felt it was of no use to the club. DN suggested we put it on 

Freebay, or equivalent.  

 

Since DC had asked for permission for the above noted expenditure a formal vote 

was taken – formally proposed by DC and seconded by CK. PW made an 

observation about practices agreed some time ago, which DC clarified – we are 

basically looking to replace the pick-up lines and this was a responsibility 

undertaken by the club. The expenditure of up to £150. (since this was the upper 

figure quoted) was approved.  

 

Finally, DC noted that GKN contractors had come into the yard recently to modify 

the extractor fan on their building to the south of us. 

 

 iii Sailing Committee  

     

  Peter Jackson had submitted a report prior to the meeting  - summarised as follows: - 

a) Most recent meeting of the Sailing Committee held on 14 October; 

b) Sunday Brunch Series concluded on 11 October, concluding racing for 2020; 

c) The sailing programme for next season (2021) has been approved by SCRA; 

d) The electrical installation is substantially complete; most recently, a solar 

panel. The sub-committee requested the means to boil a kettle; 

e) The Cowes Harbour Advisory Committee (CHAC) meets on 13  November; 

any issues therefor should be passed to Peter by 11 November, please; 

f) Susan Garlick has agreed to be co-opted to the Sailing Sub-Committee in a 

vacancy w.e.f. 1 November 2020 

There then followed a lengthy discussion on whether the above request could be met, 

during which it was suggested that a camping stove might be suitable, although RD 

said that this would require a CO detector. Finally, PW suggested that he had fitted 

something equivalent on his boat recently and he would see how that worked and 

report back. 

 

 iv Fishing (RD) 

     

  The Agenda noted the upcoming competition, but, as a supplementary note, in view 

of the restrictions now applicable and as noted by DN in an email to RD and MH 

subsequent to the meeting, the competition cannot take place. 

 

RD noted the concern of many of the fishermen with regard to the effect of the new 

“lockdown”. DT suggested that we might consider making the wearing of masks 

mandatory. DN said that we probably had no need to close the yard, but we must 

make it clear that social distancing must apply and LR added that neither the yard, 

nor the club generally, should be used for social gatherings. Members should enter 
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the premises to check boats and/or equipment and, if permitted to take to the water to 

fish singly, or with another member of a given household. The same would apply to 

sailing and any subsequent advice or order from the Harbourmaster would override 

the above. LR was asked to write a short note to members on the subject, which DN 

would post.  

 

 v House 

  a) Clubhouse (Cleaning) – The plan to buy a fogging machine, as discussed at 

the last meeting, has been dropped (apparently, the effectiveness of the 

method has come in for adverse expert comment recently) and in view of the 

new restrictions (until at least 2 December) the matter is shelved for the time 

being. LR pointed out that members entering the club should be reminded to 

use the hand sanitizers, there being one at the entrance and one in central 

store. MH asked about the NHS App. It was confirmed that members should 

try to use it - DC noting that, ideally, one should log out after use (although 

the App would probably self terminate, after an interval. 

b) Facilities Block (Maintenance Budget and Capital expenditure) – the former 

was not discussed; however, we have now acquired flooring material and 

skirting board for the ladies’; the job is there to be undertaken, TR saying that 

he had hoped that one or two from the Wednesday club, with the relevant 

skills might take on the job, which, as DN commented, needs to be done. DC 

noted that the cost had been apportioned to Capital Expenditure.  

c) Clubhouse (Framework Painting) – It was confirmed that this was underway.   

d) Merchandise – It is noted, with thanks to her, that Jane Paull will take over 

the merchandise from Patti Urry, the latter having done the job for some time 

and thanks are due to her also.  

6 Matters Arising 

     

 a AGM  

     

  Prior to the meeting DN had circulated a note to committee members explaining a 

proposal for holding an AGM by substantially electronic means, while allowing for 

the fundamental requirements of the AGM to be decided by a combination of post 

and electronic communication. One of the benefits, he felt, would be that we could 

comply with the requirements of the constitution to hold the AGM within the first 

quarter of the calendar year.  

 

Both PW and DC disagreed arguing that we should, if possible, hold out for a 

physical AGM (possibly utilising a larger venue to enable a substantial number of 

members to attend in person) even if it meant extending the term of the current 

committee, PW adding that such extension should be limited to say – two months.  

 

DT noted that there were certain things that we had to do – the absolute basics being 

the presentation of the audited Accounts for the year past and the Commodore’s 

report.  

 

CK said that, although he was opposed to the suggestion put forward by DC and PW, 
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in principle, in so far as it appeared to be a significant breach of the rules of the club, 

if such a policy would find favour with the majority of the membership, he would 

agree to the suggestion being put to the membership, given the unique circumstances 

which we are in.  

 

Because there is still time before the decision has to be taken as to how we proceed, 

the subject was shelved for at least another month – the January meeting being the 

critical point. 

 

All were agreed on the latter course. 

   

 b Membership Rates and Mooring/Storage Charges 

     

  DN had explained to the members of the committee in a previously submitted email 

that he was not in favour of raising the membership charges at all – arguing that to 

do so in a year in which a lot of the club’s activities have, perforce, been limited. 

Also, the official rate of inflation for the year is very low. 

 

DT pointed out that the club had lost income by extending the duty year to the 31
st
 

October 2021 meaning that members opt-out payments would cover them for two 

years instead of 1. 

 

DC expressed doubts as to the accuracy of that in the context of the expenditure 

which the club necessarily incurs, arguing strongly that we should increase the 

membership fees. 

 

CK said that whatever we did we should now break the tradition of raising 

Membership rates and Mooring/Storage charges separately on alternate years; in 

each case, the fact that the increase has to accommodate the two year interval makes 

the increases less palatable to the members (as was demonstrated at the last AGM). 

The committee might need both options in the light of circumstances and events then 

applicable. DC said that we have tried to take a contingency/accrual sum out of 

income each year, which seems prudent. We only have to look at some of the 

projects, potential repairs etc to see that this is necessary.  

 

In terms of the detail, it was noted that a rise in line with RPI or CPI would involve 

an increase so small as to be pointless and would also be nigh on impossible to 

invoice on WebCollect. PW proposed an increase of £1.00, while noting that this 

should be £2.00 for dual membership. DC and DT felt that it was not enough.  

 

DN asked that it be recorded that he remains not in favour of any increase in the 

membership for the coming year. 

 

In the end, the following was proposed: 

 

Joining fees should remain unaltered across the board, as should Junior Fees. All 

other individual membership fees should rise by £1.00 and dual membership fees 

should rise by £2.00. 

 

The above was put to a formal vote with six in favour and three against, with one 
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abstention.  

 

 c Pontoons/CHC 

     

  DN, referring to the latest plan, which was available on screen, said that we now had 

the layout that we had asked for, including, specifically the 10m gap to the north of 

the hammerhead and 11m to the south. 

 

DC disputed the reality of a 10m gap, pointing out that boats moored on the south 

side of the proposed north gangway/pontoon, would reduce the 10m significantly, 

adding that if any boat moored on the hammerhead overhung the hammerhead, the 

gap would be still further reduced.  

 

TR observed that the proposed gangway down to the proposed north pontoon would 

be steep at low tide – perhaps dangerously so. There was also discussion about the 

proposed width of that pontoon; if it had to accommodate a substantial overlap with 

the gangway, as referred, if it were quite narrow it would be impossible to moor 

boats in the region of overlap. DT thought that it would be 2m in width. The overlap 

was of concern, but if we reverted to the transverse pontoon below the front of the 

clubhouse, PW pointed out that the Harbour Master might have a problem with the 

MMO over potential damage to marine life – the worm count as he put it.  

 

DC adamantly maintained that there would be insufficient room for safe pilotage in 

and out of the so called basin. PW disagreed and said that we have encountered 

similar restrictions in the past; we could, in any event, explore alternative positioning 

of the new north pontoon in relation to the piles to which it would be attached. There 

is a problem with this alternative, in so far as we would be ever closer to GKN’s 

waterfront. 

 

DT expressed the opinion that it remains a good opportunity for the club, but added 

that perhaps CHC could be persuaded to increase their contribution.  

 

TR was opposed to the gangway, for the reasons given above and also expressed 

concern that the Harbour Mater might want to put non club members’ boats onto that 

pontoon. PW said that as we have members’ boats dotted around on moorings other 

than our own (he thought that about one third of our members have moorings other 

than club berths/moorings), perhaps we could insist that our members have priority 

for the new berths that the plan would provide. He suggested that there was good 

reason to slightly re-draw the plans and re-submit them.  

 

DC commented that “free walk ashore facilities” was the Harbourmaster’s key 

objective, since ours was the only realistic site and added that the financial proposals 

as they stood, would take a large amount of the club’s reserves to implement and 

maintain. 

 

DC continued to argue that he could see no benefit to the club, either financially or in 

terms of member, or overall club benefits. He announced his intention to resign from 

the sub-committee forthwith.  

 

The debate concluded with DN informing the meeting that he would compose a note 
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to the DCHM asking for the two layout options specified by the sub-committee to be 

costed-out.  

DT agreed to modify the latest layout from the DCHM in to illustrate the response. 

DN would circulate the note for comment prior to reverting to the DCHM. 

At this point it was agreed that the meeting had gone on long enough and there being 

no critical issues within the remaining agenda on which to decide, the meeting was 

brought to a close at 2130. 

     

6 Time and Date of Next Meeting 

   

  Wednesday, 2 December 2020 

     

     

     

 Meeting Closed at 2130 hrs 

     

 


